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Welcome

Welcome to Siddharth Parthasarathy, Nathaniel Paul, Florence Lockwood and Livia Proctor who have joined us recently. We hope that you all have lots of fun whilst you are at Sunnyfields.
Managers Note 

Welcome back and Happy New Year. We hope you enjoyed the break over the festive period!

In addition we would like to say a big THANK YOU to everyone who attended the Christmas parties and for your contributions towards those days.
Recent Topics
Since our last newsletter the children have enjoyed the following topics and activities:
 ‘Lights’ where the children understood the meaning of different festivals such as Diwali, Bonfire Night and Halloween. They dressed up in role play, watched firework displays on the computer and talked about firework safety. They also observed the sun setting in the evenings and understood the change from day to night.

‘Jobs’ where the children talked about the different jobs that people do, and where they worked. They enjoyed roleplaying shops where they took on the roles of the shop keeper. They read books about hospitals and discussed the different jobs that go on inside these buildings.
We are currently enjoying ‘Around the World’ where the children are looking at the different countries on a world map, talking about any experiences they may have visiting them, drawing pictures of landmarks, visiting the library to look at books about transport and how they help us to travel, and tasting traditional foods from around the world. 
Our next topic will be focusing on ‘Nursery Rhymes and Traditional stories’, so if anyone would like to come and read their favourite traditional story to the children or if we have any musical parents/carers and they would like to come and do a nursery rhyme session with the children, please speak to Lisa or Sharon.

Staffing
Since our last newsletter, we apologise that there has been a lot of change in Toddlers. We said goodbye to Olivia before Christmas who proved very unreliable, and more recently Corrina who has been equally unreliable. In these circumstances, we struggle to understand why people take a job if they don’t want to turn up! 

As a result, we have promoted a well deserving Kirsty to be Acting Senior of the Toddler unit (closely supervised and trained by Sharon until she completes her level 3 in February 2018). We have recruited  Senel Mustafa (NVQ3 qualified)  who returned to us before Christmas after two years off with her son. Finally, we have appointed Jordan Roper  who is NVQ2 qualified and starts with us in a few weeks. We are a lot more positive this team will be stronger and work well together.
Staffing in Babies and Pre-school remains good.

Long Term Plan 2018
Our Long Term Curriculum Plan containing all the topics, festivals and charitable events has been updated for 2018 and is displayed in the nursery entrance. You should also be receiving a copy of this attached to the group email. It covers a number of topics, which have been recommended by the staff and children alike, lasting between 4-6 weeks each. Staff then use this plan as the basis of their individual weekly planning for each room displayed on their door so you can see what learning they are getting up to in the week.
Children In Need

Thank you for all your support in November for Children In Need.  We had lots of fun coming to nursery in our pyjamas and participating in ‘children-in-need’ related activities.  FYI, we raised a fantastic £257 for the charity (combined with our two other nurseries).

Progress Reports
The staff have been working hard updating your children’s development report and targets. By now you should all have received a copy of these for your record. If not then please check your child’s file in the red cabinet or speak to myself or Sharon and we will get you another copy.

A new addition to the progress reports is a section asking for ‘Achievements at Home’ by parents. These will be written on to WOW certificates and displayed on our WOW tree in the nursery hallway every six months.

Please note our next Progress Meetings will be held week commencing 19th March – see later.

Annual Feedback Questionnaires

We recently sent out our annual feedback questionnaires for parents to complete. We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for taking the time to support us in this and sharing your positive comments which are much appreciated.  Please see Anna’s feedback for a more detailed response. 

Dates for your diary:
· Week commencing 19th March – Comic Relief – Sports Relief. Children are invited to come in fancy dress or ‘red /sports’ clothing for a donation.
· Week commencing 19th March – Report week. For the new parents, this is an opportunity for you to come and discuss your child’s development with their keyworker. A schedule of appointments will be displayed on the nursery front door closer to the time, but we advise you to get in early to get the time you want.
· Friday 23rd March – Annual parent/staff social. For new parents, this is an opportunity for you to meet staff and other parents in an informal way over a free meal and fun games. Last year we had a great evening and hope to see lots of you again this year!
· Easter closing dates – the nursery will be closed on Good Friday 30th March and Easter Monday 2nd April 2018. On site baby-sitting is available as normal on Thursday 29th March and Tuesday 3th April. We hope you take this opportunity to take a break from your normal routine to re-charge your batteries.
More information regarding all of these events will be displayed on the front door of the nursery nearer the time.

Sainsbury’s Vouchers

It’s the time of year when we are collecting Sainsbury’s Active Kids Vouchers. Please donate as much as you can as they can be traded for exclusive resources and games for the children.

Unwanted kitchen ware 
If you are having a clear out of any of your unwanted metal or wooden kitchen ware such as pots and pans, spoons etc, we would be happy to take them off your hands for our mud kitchen in the garden. 

Reminder – Art Work
Please remember to empty out your child’s folder in the red filing cabinet in the entrance hall regularly. This is where we store your children’s art work and any other information from the nursery which should be checked on a weekly basis.

Buggy Shed 

Please could I remind parents to collapse their buggies so that we can maximise on the space that is available. Please can parents/carers make sure that the door shuts and locks behind you on your way out. And lastly, thank you for your patience and understanding while we fixed the problem with the door locking system. 

Kind Regards,

Lisa Higgins and the Team
Sunnyfields Newsletter
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